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 This was also seen during the School Effectiveness visit in 

November 2023, whilst collecting pupil voice from Year 2 pupils. The report notes that Year 2 

pupils had exceptional recall about their learning in science. The pupils were articulate and 

knowledgeable and were proud of their science books. During the reception visit, it was noted that 

the group of scientists included some children who represented the current lowest 20% in the 

class. The teacher provided guidance, with modelled sentence starters, as the children were asked 

to predict which materials could withstand the wolf’s breath represented by a hairdryer.   

Carole Hinstridge (School Effectiveness Advisor) carried out a deep dive in science on 28.11.23 

across all year groups with the science lead and headteacher. It was noted in her report that staff 

are strong role models and know their pupils well which enabled all pupils to access their learning 

activities. Across the school, teachers share key vocabulary with classroom support staff at the 

start of each new unit to ensure all staff are using the correct vocabulary. This is then modelled to 

the children to ensure the children have a deep understanding of the vocabulary and can use it 

accurately.  
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